Public Debate on Recent Evictions Kampala: How can we Read the Evictions along the Railway Line, Power Transmission Lines and Road Reserves in Kampala? 
Of recent, the media has been presenting cases of evictions in Kampala. These evictions have been carried out or intended to be carried-out along the roads, railway-line, and electric transmission lines. The argument for these evictions is that the evictees had encroached into public land and the government wants to expand the development of the intruded land. The assumption underlying these evictions is that the evictees have somewhere else to go, which raises the question: were there no squatters among the evictees? Does everyone in Kampala have a village to go back to after being evicted?

After the evictions from Kinawataka on the way to Kireka along the railway-line, the media showed some evictees who had nowhere else to go; they were being rained on besides their property that was covered by buveera (polythene); they were trembling from the cold while moaning for their crushed premises. Some of the evictees say that they were given two weeks ultimatum to vacate their premises, but they had nowhere to go. This was the similar experience of the evictees from Nalukulongo, Ndeeba and Nakulabye suburbs. And this is what happened also in Kiira town along the power transmission line of Bujagali – Kawanda.  

It is in the light of these evictions that we raise development related questions: were the developments of the evictees in the contested land put into consideration before the evictions? Who really were these evictees? What is the government’s view of squatters on public land? What alternatives are there for the evictees? How do we problematize land ownership and development in this context?  For whom is the public development for in the context of economic liberalization and privatization?

Names of Suggested Panelists

Lawyer Kafureka (Political Economist)

Jennifer Musisi (KCCA CEO)

Erias Lukwago (Kampala Mayor)

Frank Muhereza (MISR PhD Student)

Andrew Mwenda (The Independent CEO) 

Samuel Mweru (Uganda Veterans Board – Public Relations Officer 0772-323-805 on behalf of the evictees)

Date of the Public Panel: Wednesday, 20th August, 2014.
